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June 9, 2020 
 
 
Dear Hastings Families, 
 
We have work to do. The recent acts of racism that we have witnessed have impacted us both 
personally and as a community. As the Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum and Instruction 
for our district, I am committed to supporting the ongoing learning of all members of our learning 
community, both within the schools and beyond. In support of that goal, I would like to invite you 
to participate in a racial justice challenge. My hope is that through these experiences, you will 
be able to more deeply explore the historical, legal, social, and cultural context that has fueled 
racism and created longstanding barriers for people of color. This challenge will also provide 
you with the opportunity to examine your own biases.  
 

30 Day Racial Justice Challenge 
 

 
 
 

http://www.hohschools.org/


You will notice that some of these challenge activities involve engaging in conversations with 
others. Whether we feel a sense of discomfort or a sense of ease around having conversations 
about race, it is critical that we have them. Glenn Singleton provides us with a compass for 
these courageous conversations, reminding us that people enter into them in different ways. 
Some approach them intellectually, some socially, some from a space of moral imperative, and 
some emotionally.  Please be aware of and sensitive to these various entry points.  
 
As part of my role, I also serve as the District Dignity Act Coordinator, ensuring the rights of all 
Hastings students to learn in a physically and emotionally safe environment. The Dignity for All 
Students Act, referred to as DASA, states that no students shall be subjected to harassment or 
discrimination by employees or students either on school property or at a school function. This 
includes a student’s actual or perceived race, color of skin, weight, national origin, ethnic group, 
religion, religious practice, disability, sex, sexual orientation, or gender. If a student or family 
member believes that any such incident has occurred, they should promptly report it to their 
building assistant principal, who serves as the DASA coordinator for their school, principal, or 
school counselor. Please click here for additional information about the Dignity for All Students 
Act and to access our incident reporting form. 
 
Racism is a wound that will never heal unless we come together to tackle our biases, beliefs, 
and attitudes about race. If you have any questions about what I have shared with you, please 
do not hesitate to contact me at szymanskim@hohschools.org. 
 
 
In partnership, 
 
 
 
Melissa Szymanski 
Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum and Instruction 

 

 

 

https://courageousconversation.com/about/
https://wvcglobalc.files.wordpress.com/2015/02/compass.png
http://www.p12.nysed.gov/dignityact/
http://www.p12.nysed.gov/dignityact/
https://www.hohschools.org/cms/lib/NY01913703/Centricity/Domain/4/District%20website%20posting.pdf

